
 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Today, we bid a heartfelt farewell to our exceptional Year 6 pupils. It has been a privilege to witness their 
growth into the delightful young adults they are today. We believe they are well-prepared for the next stage 
of their education, and we wish each of them every success in the future. Remember to seize every 
opportunity high school offers and always aim high! 
 
We also say goodbye to some valued members of our staff: Mrs Boyle (Year 1 class teacher), Mrs Romans 
(Year 1/2 LSA), and Mrs Liz Williams (Year 2/3 LSA). We are saddened to see them go and wish them all the 
best in their future endeavours. A huge thank you to them for their hard work and dedication over the past 
20+ years. They will be greatly missed by both staff and pupils. Please don’t become strangers to Sully 
Primary School! 
 
As we have discussed previously, attendance is a critical issue that we cannot overlook. The reality is that if 
your child is not in school, they are not receiving an education. Our target for this year was 95.1%, but we fell 
short by 1.3%, with our final attendance for the academic year 2024-2025 standing at 93.8%. While this 
marks an improvement from last year (2023-2024), we are still seeing many families taking their children out 
of school for term-time holidays. We kindly ask you to consider the implications of such absences and to plan 
family breaks during school holidays whenever possible. 
 
Please refer to the term dates on the school website, along with the INSET days listed below, to assist with 
your holiday planning. I firmly believe that, by working together, we can continue to improve our attendance 
figures in 2025-2026. 
 
We are grateful for your ongoing support and look forward to collaborating with you in the upcoming year.  
 
Our first day back for pupils is Wednesday, 3rd September, unless your child is starting Nursery or Reception, 
in which case you will have received a 'staggered start' date. 
 
Wishing you all a wonderful summer break! 
 
Kind regards, 
 
 
Andrea Waddington & Staff  
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Dates for your diary… 

Dates added/amended this week are in red 

 
03/09/25 – First day back to school for pupils 
 

Details of all trips will be communicated through ParentPay. 
 

 

Our attendance this week has been 93.88% 
which is well below our target of 95.1% 

 

 

INSET DAYS: 

 
Monday 1st September 
Tuesday 2nd September 

Friday 3rd October 
Friday 13th February 

Monday 20th July 
 

One further date to be confirmed 



 

Highlights of the week… 
 

 
 

We have had our Platinum Flag Award renewed for our continued 
commitment to the environment. This accolade comes as part of the 
Eco Schools initiative: a global educational programme run in Wales 

by Keep Wales Tidy and sponsored by the Welsh Government. 
This year we have embedded a Nature Based Learning curriculum 
throughout the school, developed our grounds with more raised 

beds growing flowers for pollinators and also fruit and vegetables. 
We also welcomed three chickens to PS1 where the children enjoy 

collecting eggs and using them to cook and bake every Friday! 
The platinum flag and plaque will be proudly displayed by the  

main entrance to celebrate another of our school’s  
wonderful achievements. 

 
 
 

 



 
 
We were treated to a fantastic violin recital this week, where our 
violinists wowed us with their impressive talent! 

 
  



 

 

To celebrate the end of a 
wonderful year, Nursery 
had a fun-filled party.  The 
children enjoyed making 
their own sandwiches, 
baking cupcakes and 
assembling colourful fruit 
kebabs.  There was plenty 
of food, games, giggles 
and non-stop dancing! 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 
 



Reception had a wonderful time on Sully Beach. The children 
searched for shells, rocks, sea glass and crabs. The children were so 
excited to see and hold crabs. We wrote our names in the sand, 
explored the rock pools, made rock towers and faces using objects 
found on the beach! A big thank you to all the adult helpers! 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
Year 1 and Year 1-2 had a fantastic time at a balloon show by Dr.Bob. 

Thank you, Mrs Boyle, for organising such a treat! 
 



Year 1 had a great last week! They showed resilience in learning to 
tie up laces. They said goodbye to Mr Kou who taught them 

mandarin. They have been a super group of children. Have an 
amazing summer everyone! 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 
Year 2 have had a fantastic final week in school! They have reflected 
back on everything they have achieved this year. We are so proud of 

them and I wish them all the best for next year! ⭐️ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Year 2/3 DJ have had a lovely week reflecting on our year and saying 

goodbye to friends old and new 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Year 4 have had a brilliant year! This week we made podcasts for 
Year 3 moving into Year 4. We celebrated our end of NBL by cooking 
vegetarian hotdogs and making the much wanted smores!!! Have a 

wonderful holiday and see you when you are in Year 5. 
 



 
 

Year 5 enjoyed a visit to Stanwell this week designing their own 
chocolate bar as part of an enterprise workshop, where they also got 

to work with other Year 5 children from the cluster! 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

It is time to say goodbye and good luck to our wonderful Year 6 
pupils. They performed brilliantly in our Leavers Service and have 

enjoyed getting their shirts signed, playing their favourite games and 
spending time with their friends before they move on to their next 

chapter. We will miss you! 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 

All pupils enjoyed watching the Year 6 Vs teacher netball match! 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

  



  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please use SULLY20 code for a 
special discount! 

 

 
  
 

 
 

 



 

Below is a link to a short film from the School Nursing Service for school to use at parental 
nursery to reception transition events. 
  
In the past the School Nursing service have tried to attend in person, but with the recent 
implementation of the Welsh Government Strategy - Healthy Child Wales Programme: for 
school aged children (April, 2024), there are limited School Nurses available to be able to 
deliver a face to face session in all settings. 
  
The short video (2 mins), describes what School Nursing can offer a child throughout their 
school years, please feel free to view.  
  
https://youtu.be/-_goO80d_W0 

 

 
Cardiff & Vale Schools Football Association | 2025/26 Season 

 
Prynhawn da | Good afternoon, 
 
We’re excited for what the new season will have in store at Cardiff & Vale Schools Football Association. 
 
For the 2025/26 season, we’re delighted to share that we will be: 
 

⚽️ Growing our Girls programme, with the addition of an U7 | U8 Girls age group (current year 1 & year 
2). 
Please share the following link with parents / guardians of interested players, so that they can sign up for the 
opportunity: https://bookwhen.com/cvsfatrials. 
Trials take place this Sunday 29th June 2025. 
 

📈 Increasing the number of our Primary Fives festivals on offer & launching a new season long Super 
Seven (7-a-side) competition for primary schools, with access to play games at Ocean Park Arena indoor 
pitches. 
To ensure you’re able to access all on offer with Cardiff & Vale SFA & to make sure you receive all our future 
correspondence for trials & festivals, please compete the following affiliation form for the new 2025/26 
season: School Affiliation Form. 
 
We look forward to working with you again, providing you & your students with the best football 
opportunities in the area. 
 
If you have any queries or if there’s any ideas you’d like to discuss, please don't hesitate to get in touch. 
 
Diolch yn fawr | Many thanks as always for your continued support. 
 
Cardiff & Vale SFA | CBD Caerdydd a’r Fro  
 

 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutu.be%2F-_goO80d_W0&data=05%7C02%7CMatthewsL192%40Hwbcymru.net%7C8f76c84f6d884ee66eda08dda4eed1bb%7C4f3f0e52b734416494091b601d147993%7C0%7C0%7C638848067817309063%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=UGAPwYxgz0taOFhvjQTfMaUhAc9melpwCX5s9yI1iLc%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbookwhen.com%2Fcvsfatrials&data=05%7C02%7CMatthewsL192%40Hwbcymru.net%7C39813c8ca5d1423b15d708ddb4924afe%7C4f3f0e52b734416494091b601d147993%7C0%7C0%7C638865262600111998%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=1zljTEln3%2BrW%2BYTLNQzr7Mspk6UBUSTOeOHe%2Fc29qvA%3D&reserved=0
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fforms%2Fd%2Fe%2F1FAIpQLSfQIO3NLWmkQXuelycierrcZYnMfPjkJKI5OHsFuoMVL61xGQ%2Fviewform%3Fusp%3Dsf_link&data=05%7C02%7CMatthewsL192%40Hwbcymru.net%7C39813c8ca5d1423b15d708ddb4924afe%7C4f3f0e52b734416494091b601d147993%7C0%7C0%7C638865262600145936%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=LavPn31ofAuq%2BKPQjoCpsIFoU5CIvmcYWEYvcc3nRjQ%3D&reserved=0


 
 

 



 



STANDARD CYCLING COURSES – SUMMER 2025  

 
With funding from the Welsh Government, the road safety department is providing 
three National Standard Cycling courses during July and August in Rhws, Wenvoe 
and Penarth for children aged 10/11 years living within the Vale of Glamorgan and 
who have not completed this training. 
 
National Standards Cycle Training (NSCT) courses are designed to give children the skills to 
undertake a safe cycle journey to and from school or to a known place of leisure and during 
this summer, courses are being held for children aged 10 and 11 years who have not 
completed this training and live within the Vale of Glamorgan.  Delivered through the Vale of 
Glamorgan Council and funded by the Welsh Government, these NSCT courses are free and  
will be held at the following locations: 
 

*Rhoose   -  Monday 21 until Thursday 24 July -  0930/1300hrs 
*Wenvoe  -   Monday 4 until Friday 8 August     - 1000/1300hrs 
*Penarth  -   Monday 11 until Friday 15 August - 1000/1300hrs 

 
 
 
Places for each course are limited and for more information and to register please go to: 
https://www.eventbrite.com/cc/national-cycle-standards-training-summer-2025-4404633 
 
Please note that this booking is for the registered participant only, cyclists cannot be 
accompanied during training sessions 
  
 
 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
 
 
 
The Summer Reading Challenge - will be launching on Saturday 5th July and will be 
running until Saturday 13th September. It is free to join, and there are prizes as incentives, 
plus a medal and certificate for all those who read at least six books over the summer. This 
is a brilliant programme and we encourage you to get your child involved in this initiative 
over the summer. 
 
 
https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/ 
 
Summer Reading Challenge: 
1. Sign up Click ‘Join now’ to create your account. 2. Read books Set your own goal and 
read anything you like. Add your books to your profile, with a review! 3. Earn digital rewards 
Unlock special online badges and a certificate when you reach your Challenge goal!* 
*Physical rewards like medals are only available when taking part at select libraries. 
summerreadingchallenge.org.uk 

https://www.eventbrite.com/cc/national-cycle-standards-training-summer-2025-4404633
https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/

